
 

MEETING DATE:   August 28, 2024 

 

AGENDA ITEM:  Discuss and consider approval of 
Emergency Repair of Underground 
Fire Line and P.I.V. and Austin 
Elementary School 

 

 
On Wednesday, August 14,  2024, GISD was notified of an underground, water fire line that was 
broken during the construction of the new Austin Elementary School Parking lot.  The fire line 
was not marked on current Austin Elementary plat drawings.  The break was unexpected.  With 
the start of school in five calendar days, leadership made an executive decision to proceed while 
notifying School Board leadership to not delay parking lot construction.    Attached is the quote 
from Summit Fire and Safety for retroactive approval due to the nature of the emergency.  Funds 
utilized will be Bond 2022-2023 at a cost of $66,250.00 
 

 

RECOMMENDATION: I move that the board 
approve the Summit Fire and 
Safety quote for the 
emergency repair of the Fire 
Line at Austin Elementary as 
presented. 

 
 

 

Matthew Neighbors Ed. D.   Jeff Martello 
Superintendent    Chief Financial Officer 
 

Action Sheet 


